
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   

Alma Public School 

Newsletter 
 

Visit our website: www.alma-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au or download the Alma App to your smartphone through the Apple App Store or 
Android Google Play Market 

Term 4 
Week 8 
Monday 28th November 
2022 

Telephone: (08) 80882181 www.alma-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Fax: (08) 80873691 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE: From the Principal, What’s Happening Term 4, Toy Run info, P&C News, Party Day date, 
attendance allstars, 100% class attendance, kitchen, Kinder RFDS excursion, Crazy Mufti Day, Kinder 
Orientation. 



From the Principal 

 
 

 

We are now in week 8 and it is becoming very busy suddenly. 

This week we have the Year 6 Farewell on Thursday at 6.00pm in our 

Hall. A great opportunity to farewell our students and thank parents 

and families for the support they have given over the years to not 

just their kids but to Alma Public School. 

  

Toy Run 

The annual Christmas Toy Run will also be held this Friday. Please 

consider donating a gift for this event. We have supported the Toy 

Run for many years and wish to do so for many more. Gifts can be 

dropped at the office or bought in on Friday. 

  

Reports 

These will be coming home this Friday. Please check your child’s 

bag for these. 

  

Presentation Day 

A reminder that our Presentation Day will be held on Friday 

9th December at the Civic Centre commencing at 10.00am. 

Everyone attending gets a free door prize for some amazing Xmas 

baskets. We are still requesting donations to these baskets. 

Donations can be dropped at the office. 

  

Reminders: 

Class Xmas Parties are on Tuesday 13th December. 

School finishes for all students on Friday 16th December. 

Bugdlie Session 2 finishes on Thursday 15th December. 
 

 
 

 

 

Trish Webb  

Principal 
 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is happening in TERM 4 2022 

28/11/2022 BHHS Year 6 into 7 Picnic Day 

29/11/2022 BHHS Orientation Day Year 6 into 7 

1/12/2022 Year 6 Farewell - 6.00pm 

2/12/2022 Reports go home 

6/12/2022 Year 7 Transition Willyama High School (full day) 

7/12/2022 Presentation Day Rehearsal 

9/12/2022 Presentation Day Broken Hill Civic Centre 

13/12/2022 Class Party Day 

16/12/2022 Last day of term 

  

  

  

 
 

Attendance All-Stars! 
Most improved 

attendance. 
   

Class Attendance 

% 
K-6M 79.74 

K-6W 86.00 

KJ 81.42 

KL 87.13 

1-2B 86.63 

1-2S 84.67 

1-2W 86.65 

3-4N 89.16 

3-4M 87.65 

3-4G 83.41 

5-6H 86.79 

5-6C 83.52 

5-6S 82.14 

 

 

The winning class Term 

4 Week 7: 

1-2S 

TOY RUN 

This year the Broken Hill Toy 

Run is back and will be held 

on Friday 2nd December. 

Please bring any donations 

to the office. This is a worthy 

cause and benefits local 

families. 

P&C Lolly Guessing Competition 

P&C are holding a lolly guessing competition with 

the leftover lollies from the Halloween Disco. SRC 

will be running this from the canteen and guesses 

are $1 each. It will be drawn at Friday assembly, 

2nd of November. 

P&C Together with SRC Presentation Day door 

raffles 

Both P&C and SRC are combining to put 

together door prizes for Presentation Day. All 

persons attending the day will receive a free 

ticket for the prizes including students. So please 

help by donating any Christmas goodies to the 

basket in the front office. The more we receive 

the more prizes go out. 

 

Party Day 

Party Day will be held 

on Tuesday 13th 

December. Classes 

will be given notes 

relating to their class 

details closer to the 

day. 

Library Stocktake 

Library will be conducting a FULL Stocktake from Week 9 

in the library. From this week there will be no borrowing 

and students are asked to return all outstanding books. 

Notices will be sent out this week to remind parents of the 

books which needs to be returned. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

100% Attendance in Week 7 

1-2S, 3-4N, 3-4M & 5-6H  

The students loved the idea of getting their Christmas on in Kitchen last week. Some 

students welcomed family members to join them in making apricot turnovers, mini hot 

dog Christmas wreaths and Tutti Frutti dip with ice cream. The best part was using all 

vegetables & apricots from the school garden!  
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Kindergarten had a blast on their bus 

ride excursion to the RFDS - soaking up 

the sun, learning about the weather 

and exploring the centre! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students across 

all stages 

showed their 

craziest mufti for 

the Junior AECG 

fundraiser. 

Enjoying a 

Zooper Dooper 

whilst looking 

super! 



 Kinder Orientation 

Our newest members of Alma 2023 had their last kinder 

orientation with us last week! The kids spent time with Mrs 

Robertson in library and enjoyed some fun outside with the 

big kids. 


